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November 10, 2021 
 
 
Mr. Jerald Schnabel 
Castle Concrete Aggregates 
7250 Allegheny Drive 
Colorado Springs, CO 80203 
 
 
Re: Pueblo West Pit, Permit No. M-1977-573, Revision SR-6, Notice of Approval  
 
Dear Mr. Schnabel: 
 
On November 10, 2021, the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) approved the 
request for a surety reduction at the Pueblo West Pit, M1977-573. In accordance with Rule 4.17.2(5), the 
Division is required to wait thirty (30) days from the approval date to allow for appeal of the Division’s 
decision. Once this period closes and no appeal has been submitted the decision will be final.  
 
Please contact Patrick Lennberg (303)866-3567 ext. 8114 or email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us if 
you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, Division 
 
ec: Jerald Schnabel, Castle Aggregates, Jerald_Schnabel@castleaggregate.com 

H. Bruce Humphries, Regulatory Permits Management, Inc., hlhumphries2@comcast.net 
 Kent Ricken, CWPDA, kent@agraco.net 
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